
 Westlake Elementary School Site Council 
 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

December 16, 2020 
(Conducted via Zoom) 

 
In Attendance: 
Ms. Triplett, Principal 
Richard Fields, President 
Jennifer Marvin, Teacher 
Cheryl Stephenson, Teacher 
Angela Foll, PFA 
Katrin Bergauer, ELAC representative 
Erika Gross, Co-PFA pres. 
Angela Bagnuolo, DAC rep 
Bernard Kuai, GATE rep 
 
************************************** 
 
Public Comments: ​none 
 
PFA Report: 
The Teacher Appreciation Chairpeople put together Hot Cocoa packets for the teachers in 
December. 
Bingo Night was a big success - we'll do another in February 
There was a second push for direct donation - not a great return - only at 45% participation. The 
amount we have collected is significantly below the minimum budget we established. 
New PFA members - Alex Lawson, Megan Morbitzer, Danielle Dennison 
 
DAC Report: 
12/8/20 
Presentation by Assistant Superintendent Lou Lichtl - 
Elementary level enrollment: Blended right now is 4394, Remote is at 2456 (34%), Shine is at 
384 (these numbers change almost daily). 
Clarification and explanation on the covid dashboard (i.e. parents self-report the cases, the 
numbers are not cumulative, they only show active cases, it is updated daily) 
Clarification that classrooms do not go remote because of a positive case. 
The district is working hard to open high schools on 1/19. 
The LCAP (Local Control Accountability Plan) survey will be sent out in January. 
Resources in the budget are being focused toward homeless and foster youth. 
There has been success in a pilot program at TOHS where there are combo classes of some 
kids remote and some in-person. 
 
ELAC Report: 
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A new equity task force has been created consisting of 5 HS students, 5 parents and 5 staff - 
purpose is to help address racism and provide a place where students and parents can 
anonymously report discrimination. A Diversity and Equity Inclusion website is being created. 
There was also a presentation on learning loss. 
 
SEDAC Report: 
SEDAC Curriculum Committee reported that the district is working with them to provide books 
that can help special needs students understand vocabulary of the new sex education 
curriculum and that parents can also read with the students 
The Student District Advisory Committee (SDAC) will now join the monthly SEDAC meetings 
and have been added as a committee report agenda item. Two Westlake High School students 
joined the SEDAC meeting as SDAC representatives. 
SDAC is also planning to meet with teachers about mental health and give them resources 
The Student Health Curriculum Forum is being formed within SDAC that will include all students. 
They will meet to discuss the top 5 needs for the curriculum. 
The 5 Inclusion Heroes will be announced at the School Board meeting tonight (12/15). There 
were over 150 nominations. 
The SEDAC Information/Training Committee presented their plan. 
Mr. Lou Lichtl, Assistant Superintendent, Instructional Services presented on the purpose and 
timeline of SPSA as well as the seven recommended Steps for Development of SPSA: 
 
GATE Report: 
Spring testing is on - we don't know what they will look like in terms of in-person or not 
Gate activities are happening virtually 
Presentation on Equity 
 
Ms. Triplett Report: 
Review SPSA report in detail 
 
Next School Site Council scheduled for January 13, 2021 
 
Meeting Adjourned 
 


